

## Facsimile Cover Sheet

To: Mr. Jeff Koerner

Company:

ENRON

Phone:

Fax: 850-921-9533

From: Charles Schneider

Company: Enron

Phone: 713-345-1789

Fax: 713-646-3253

Date: January 25, 2005

Pages including this 2

cover page:

Enron North America Corp.

P.O. Box 1188 Houston, TX 77251-1188



January 19, 2005



Ms. Yi Zhu
Division of Air Resource Management
Department of Environmental Protection
Twin Towers Office Bldg.
2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Dear Yi:

We have been asked by your department to provide an Annual Operating Report (AOR) for the Midway Energy Center (#1110099) and the Ft. Pierce Repowering Project (#1110102).

Please note that neither of these projects operated or commenced any construction activities in calendar year 2004. Also be aware that Enron has suspended all project development activity and does not expect to commence construction on these projects in the future.

Given these facts, please accept this letter in lieu of our submittal of an AOR for 2004.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Schneider Managing Director

Endless possibilities.™

## FAX TRANSMITTAL LETTER

Date:

January 27, 2005

To:

Charles Schneider, Enron (713-345-1789)

Scott Deboth, Enron (713-345-2680)

Fax: 713-646-3253

From:

Jeff Koerner, Air Permitting South Program

DARM - Bureau of Air Regulation

Phone: 850/921-9536 Fax: 850/921-9533

Subject:

Ft. Pierce Re-Powering Project (No. 1110102-001-AC)

Midway Energy Center Project (No. 1110099-002-AC and 1110099-003-AC)

Pages:

1

I have been in contact with Scott regarding the above projects. It is my understanding that, although Enron holds air construction permits for these two projects, no construction activities were ever started. Enron has suspended all development activities related to these projects. I also received a copy of a letter (dated January 19, 2005) written to Yi Zhu, the Division of Air Resource Management's contact for emissions inventory issues. The letter documents that Enron is no longer pursuing either project. I have marked each facility as "Inactive" in our database. This should prevent future requests for annual operating reports for these facilities.

If you have any questions, please contact me at the number above.